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Contact us on:  01698 274910

Website:  www.kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
Email:               ht@kirkoshotts.n-lanark.sch.uk
                                                           Twitter:  @kirkoshottsps

Dear Parents and Carers
The new school and nursery term is now well underway, all pupils look smart in their school uniforms.  All pupils are working hard in classes learning many new things.  Our new nursery children have settled in well. Most pupils are behaving well, showing lovely manners and trying hard to demonstrate our school values. 
School and Nursery Uniform

Please ensure that all items of school and nursery clothing are clearly marked with your child’s name.  We have a few items of clothing in our Lost Property box.  Please contact the school office if you would like to claim an item.
Nursery Outdoor Clothing
All nursery children should keep a spare set of clothing on their name peg to change into during the session if required.  It would also be great if all children could keep a pair of wellies in nursery to use during our outdoor play and forest kindergarten. Thanks for your support.
Annual data check and permission forms
Data and permission forms have been sent home with all pupils and nursery children.  Please check and update forms and return to school and nursery.  It’s important we have up to date contact details for all parents/carers when required, especially mobile phone numbers as these can change regularly.  It’s important we have your permission for pupils and children to participate in all our planned activities.
School Malawi Fundraising Event
We have a school ‘House Event’ planned to celebrate our Malawi Educational Partnership on Friday 4th October 2019.  This is a fundraising event as we are helping to support our partnership with Mvumo school. 

For a donation of £1, pupils can dress casually or wear any colour associated with ‘Africa’ and the 

Malawi flag.  Please remember that football colours are not permitted.

All pupils can also bring £2 to participate in a range of activities including orienteering, face painting, nail painting, African dancing, arts and crafts, biscuit decorating, facts about Malawi and Mvumo school.
Raffle tickets are being sold now for 20p each for a variety of prizes.  The draw will be made on Friday 4th October.  

Thank you for supporting our fundraising efforts.
Primary 7 transfer to High School
An open evening has been planned for our P7 pupils and their parents/carers, to provide more information about Calderhead High School, our cluster secondary school.

On Tuesday 8th October, all our pupils and their parents/carers are invited to attend Calderhead High School between 4.00 and 6.30.  Representatives from the pupil leadership team and members of staff will meet you at the front door.  You will be offered a tour of the school, opportunities to meet key members of staff and to speak to some current pupils about what the school has to offer.

I would urge you all to attend as this will support you in making an informed decision about secondary school for your child.

The transition programme for pupils begins on Wednesday 20th November.  All our P7 pupils will attend Calderhead High every Wednesday for 5 weeks.  The transition programme will continue in January with dates to follow.

You are also invited to an open evening for all P7 pupils and their parents/carers from all Calderhead High cluster primary schools on Tuesday 26th November at 6pm.  Info to follow.

Twitter

Please follow us on Twitter @kirkoshottsps for current updates on all school and nursery news and learning and teaching.  We are keen to share our learning with you all!

Tempest Class school photographs

Class group photographs will be taken on 9th October.  It would be great if all our pupils were looking smart in full school uniform.  Thank you!

As we do not have permission to share images of all our pupils, these class photographs will be for display in school only and not available to purchase.  Individual and family group photographs will be taken in February however and will be available to purchase.

Parent Learning Consultations

School parent consultations are planned for Wednesday 9th October from 3pm onwards.  We will be in touch regarding individual times.

New Parent Council Meeting

A few parents have expressed an interest in joining our Parent Council which is great.  The first meeting of our new Parent Council is planned for Thursday 10th October at 9am in school.  If you would like to find out more about the work of the Parent Council or are keen to become more involved in school life, please come along.  You are all very welcome.

Class Assembly Dates

Room 2, P3/4, Assembly is planned for Friday 11th October at 1.30.   

All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Room 3, P7, Assembly is planned for Monday 11th November at 9.30.  

All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Community Learning and Development

Pauline Russell, our school Community Learning and Development Worker has now left us to begin a new post.  Our new Worker will be Charlene O’Neill.  Charlene is currently running a Solihull Group in school and nursery.  She has further events planned and will be in touch soon.

In the meantime, if you require her support in any way, she can be contacted on 01698 27442.  

Fundraising Bingo Night

A Bingo Night is planned for Thursday 7th November at 6.30 to raise funds for all our pupils to enjoy.  

We are looking for donations of prizes, bottles, gift sets etc. and would be happy to receive this at any time.  Thanks for your support.

School pantomime and Ipayment

The school and nursery will enjoy a visit to the Aladdin pantomime on the morning of Tuesday 3rd December at The Town House, Hamilton.  The outing has been subsidised from school funds, the cost is £5 per child with an additional £2.50 for each second and third child.  We would be happy to receive payment as soon as possible.  Payment can also be made through the Ipayment online system.  Thank you.

Painting T shirts and shirts

We are looking for donations of any large, old T shirts or shirts that our pupils could wear over their uniforms when painting in school.  Please hand into the school office and thank you. 
Appropriate clothing for PE

Our pupils enjoy 2 hours of Physical Education and exercise every week.  Please ensure they have appropriate clothing to change into in school.  
Nursery Snack Money

Many thanks to all those parents who donate to our nursery snack fund every week.  This is a voluntary donation which allows us to buy snack and baking ingredients for our children to enjoy.  

Free school meals and clothing grants
Please check if you are eligible for free school meals and/or a school clothing grant and apply.
Application forms are available from the school office or can be downloaded via:  www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
Please ensure that pupils have enough money to pay for all school meals.  Lunch menus can be viewed at:  www.northlanarkshire.gov.uk
Administration of medicines

Please remember that if pupils or nursery children require medicine to be administered during the day, parents/carers must complete the appropriate paperwork at the school office or 
nursery.  We are unable to administer medication without this being completed.

Tuesday Youth Club

A youth club for P6 – S1 pupils is operating every Tuesday from 5.30 – 7.30 in Shotts Healthy Living Centre.  All welcome.

Speech and Language

Are you concerned about your child’s speech and language or communication?  There is a drop in clinic you can attend for advice.  You do not need to bring your child.  The clinic is running on Tuesday 8th October, 9.30 – 11.30 in Bellshill Community Health Centre.
Book Amnesty

We are missing many copies of reading books and novels.  Pupils have taken them home to support learning and either misplaced them or forgotten to return them.  It would be great if all parents/carers could have a look for any school texts they have at home and return them.  We don’t mind how long you have had them, we would just be happy to have them returned.  Thank you!

Parent/Carer email address

Most of our communications are sent to you via email as well as paper copies sent home with pupils and children.  Email is a faster and cheaper option for us, it is our preferred means of communication.  Please hand in your updated email addresses to the school office to ensure you don’t miss any vital school information.  

School and Nursery Attendance

It is vital that all pupils and children attend school and nursery as often as possible to fulfil their potential.  School and nursery attendance is 

monitored regularly.  Parents/carers will be contacted if there are any concerns.

If there is any reason why your child cannot attend nursery or school, and we can support you in any way, please let us know and we will help if we can.

Important Dates so far
Friday 27th September and Monday 30th September

School and nursery are closed for holiday.

Monday 14th October to Friday 18th October School and nursery are closed for holiday.
Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th November

Inservice Days, school and nursery are closed to all pupils and children.

Thursday 12th December

School Christmas Concert at 1.30 and 6.30.  All parents/carers are welcome to attend.

Friday 13th December 2.00 – 4.00

School Christmas Fayre.  All parents/carers welcome to attend.

Monday 16th December

Flu vaccinations in school

Thursday 19th December

School and nursery finish at 2.30 for Christmas holidays

Monday 6th January 2020

School and nursery open for new term

I wish you all a fantastic holiday weekend!

Mrs Mitchell
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